

City of Eden – Memorandum



To:

Honorable Mayor and Members of City Council 
Thru:

Brad Corcoran, City Manager
From:

Terry Shelton, Director of Environmental Services
Date:

April 5, 2012
Subject:
Request for Consideration of Bid Acceptance for Northern Smith River Phase 2 and 3 Part A



Sealed bids were received by the City of Eden on March 31, for the Rebid of the Northern Smith River Phase 2 and 3 Sewer Improvements (Contract Part A).  Three contractors were responsive and submitted sealed bids for Part A of the Contract.  All three contractors are North Carolina licensed general contractors, submitted required documentation and a 5% bid bond, and followed all bid procedures.
The Northern Smith River Phase 2 and 3 Part A bids were in line with engineering estimates.    
	Contractors
	Part A
	Estimated Cost
	Different

	Yates Construction
	$1,400,093.50
	$1,401,418.00
	-$1,324.50

	Prillaman and Pace
	$1,416,964.00
	$1,401,418.00
	+$15,546.00

	Gilbert Engineering Company
	Non-responsive **
	$1,401,418.00
	N/A


These bids are for the specified project and contractor will use the option of an aluminum support structure for the ravine aerial pipe crossing with a walkway maintenance bridge for servicing the sewer pipe.  The walkway maintenance bridge is an additional $12,000 option, which is included in the bid price above.  Our staff believes that this maintenance accessory bridge is critical for servicing the aerial pipe that would otherwise be very difficult to reach on the rough terrain.
** Gilbert Engineering Company did not bid an aluminum support structure for the pipe over the ravine crossing.  Also, Gilbert Engineering, Prillaman and Pace, and Yates all bid the ravine crossing option with a weathered steel pipe support structure that was considerably higher cost than the aluminum with more long term maintenance cost.  Bids for the weathered steel option were Yates Construction - $1,421,977.50, Prillaman and Pace $1,485,964.00, and Gilbert Engineering $1,614,610.25.
These bids were acceptable to our staff and our engineering firm.  Our staff and our engineering firm recommend accepting the low bid from Yates Construction for $1,400,093.50.  Construction Grants and Loans section of the North Carolina Department of Environment and Natural Resources (NCDENR) will provide a low interest loan with principle forgiveness of $1,242,183.00 to fund this project.  This bid will also require approval and acceptance by the Infrastructure Finance Section of NCDENR following Council acceptance, for the project to proceed.
Please contact me if you have any questions about this recommendation.
